HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

FRIDAY, MARCH 25, 2022 – 9:00 A.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

The meeting came to order at 9:00 a.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present and Ashley A. DiSesa present remotely.  
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending today’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

Stabilization Fund for Silver Lake
Andrews stated that Silver Lake would like to add the Stabilization Fund to the Warrant.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board unanimously voted as follows to add the Stabilization Fund to the Warrant. 
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes


Changes to the Town’s By-Laws Chapter 55 - 1 – Alcohol on Town Property 
Andrews said that DiSesa asked him to get answers to the changes.  He said if you wanted to do an event on town property you would have to provide an insurance policy that would cover the town in case of an issue.  It would still be up the Board to move forward with it and if the Board does not feel comfortable, they do not have to grant the license.  Garron has a problem with alcohol on town property and said that you cannot smoke on town property, which is a step up from drinking.  Andrews was trying to make it so events could be celebrated for instance with a celebratory champagne (for example the sendoff the town is giving Garron this coming Monday).  DiSesa looked into other towns as to what they do and she thinks it is going to be a case by case situation.  She does not want to say no to it and would like the town’s feedback so maybe bringing it to Town Meeting is not a bad idea to see how everyone feels about it.  She does not want to put it down totally if it can be good for the town.  Thorne said that in Pembroke there were 4 of 5 events where beer and wine was sold as part of some fundraisers.  DiSesa said Middleboro does a sip and stroll where vendors/bar tenders come in for the night.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by DiSesa, the Board voted as follows to add the change to the Warrant.    
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Abstained

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes


Resignation from Pamela Adduci -Treasurer/Collector 

Ms. Adduci’s resignation is dated March 25th.  Andrews was not anticipating this coming in.   
As stated in her resignation, her last day of employment will be April 23, 2022. She suggested that the Board appoint Linda Cole as interim until the Board figure out how to handle the situation.  Andrews said that the appointment will have to be taken up at their next meeting.  He thanked Pam for her time with the town and all that she done to make the town a better place.  He truly appreciated her time and effort.  Garron thanked her also.  
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EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Garron and seconded by DiSesa, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:09 a.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Firefighters, Highway, Mixed Unit and HES. 
As discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Ashley A. DiSesa
	-
	Yes


Unsure of the time the Board came out of Executive Session as McSherry was on vacation and no notes were given to her.
MEETING ADJOURNED
Unsure of the time the Board adjourned as Mcsherry was on vacation and no notes were given to her.

-----------------------------------------------

Naja R. Nessralla

Clerk

-------------------------------------------------
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